November 7, 2018

Salutations shire folk! Here are the minutes from our last meeting held 7 November 2018 at Able Games. First order of business was were there enough shire gentles there to have a quorum happy to that yes the call put out by our seneschal Kjartan was answered and we had many smiling faces and some new ones there as well. See Photos.

The next item on the agenda was whether to have Siege right after hosting Spring Coronation, and if we were going to submit the bid that Dame Ursula had prepared. It was decided submit the bid and not to do Siege in May assuming we the bid was accepted. A Coronation is a wonderful and fun and it's about time we hosted a second one. If bid is accepted the event will be from Friday 5 April to Sunday 7 April 2019, at Camp Frame in Hedgesville WV 25427. Autocrat Ursula of Rouen. The vote was unanimous for Ursula to put the bid in.

Next came the matter of the organization of the storage space and the thing we all detest cleaning and organizing in doing so it was discovered we didn't have a chamberlain . What is a Chamberlain you may ask the person in charge of all the shires property. Feast gear or fighting loaner gear. Hrefna flew in to the rescue, and is are new chamberlain.

Officers reports were next Count Andreas stated that heavy fighting was alive and well, and is looking for an indoor place hold practice. Christophe offered one of the rooms at Able Games and Drea said he would look at it after the meeting. Heavy fighting practice will be the 2nd and 4th Sunday of each month.

Christophe stepped up again when a container was needed to store the Shire Tapestry in. Going back in the store room he came back with a Pelican Case that not only will keep the mice out but has a lot of frequent flyer miles on it. The case has been to Europe and Sydney Australia.

Historian Katharine gave her report that we made history with a new Chamberlain and she is also chronicler. That was it for the officers reports.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:11PM.